


POSTAL ADDRESS 

PO BOX E2 
ST JAMES NSW 2000 

CONSTITUTIONAL COMMISSION 

23 September 1988 

Dear Sir/Madam 

HCF BUILDING 
403 GEORGE STREET 
SYDNEY N S W 2000 

TEL 02-298505 
TELEX M 72884 (CONCOM) 
FAX 02-2901051 

On 17 May I wrote to everyone on the Constitutional Commission's 
mailing list about an appeal to the Administrative Appeals 
Tribunal on whether the mailing list should be disclosed under 
the Freedom of Information Act. 

The Freedom of Information application and the appeal were made 
by Mr Peter Reith MHR. We had offered to send material Mr Reith 
would provide to people on the list provided that material dealt 
with the substance of constitutional issues or was otherwise 
relevant to the Commission's terms of reference. But we refused 
his request to actually give him the names and addresses of the 
people on the list. 

In response to my letter, about five thousand of the forty 
thousand people on the mailing list contacted the Commission to 
object to disclosure of their names and addresses on privacy and 
confidentiality grounds. Many asked to be informed of the 
outcome. 

Mr Reith's appeal against our refusal was set down for hearing in 
the Administrative Appeals Tribunal on 27 May. On that day the 
case was adjourned while the possibility of settlement was 
explored. The proposed settlement, like our original offer, 
would have involved us sending relevant material out on Mr 
Reith's behalf, but not giving him the names and addresses. 
Through its solicitor, the Constitutional Commission indicated in 
early June the precise terms of settlement it would agree to, but 
received no reply. 

On 31 August 1988 the Administrative Appeals Tribunal set the 
matter down for a directions hearing. At that hearing, Mr Reith 
indicated that he agreed to those terms of settlement. The 
Administrative Appeals Tribunal then dismissed Mr Reith's appeal. 
To date Mr Reith has not asked the Commission to convey any 
material to the people on the mailing list. 

In closing, I should like to thank you for your interest in the 
Commission's work, which is now completed. 

I G Cunliffe 
Secretary 




























































































































































































